CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MINUTES
August 17, 2011
Central Hardin High School Mission Statement: The mission of Central Hardin High School, in partnership with the student, home and community, is to ensure through personal attention, effective leadership, and dedicated service, that all students develop the knowledge, skills, and attitudes essential for success.
1. OPENING BUSINESS: Ron Ortiz, chairperson, called the Central Hardin High School SBDM council meeting to order 4:01 PM. Members in attendance were Bill Handel, Ron Ortiz, Angie Davis, Jennifer Mills, Cherie Mingus, Jennifer Burnham, Lesley Bone, Tim Isaacs, Mary Key and Scott Rouse. Steve Wade was absent. Visitors/Presenters included CHHS teachers Kathy Thompson and Beth Rambo and HCS School Liaison Mark Kopp.
A. Agenda Approval

B. Minutes Approval: Council reviewed the minutes from June 8, 2011; June 24, 2011; July 20, 2011; July 26, 2011; July 29, 200 and August 5, 2011. ORDER 11-21 –Cherie Mingus made the motion for council to accept the minutes as outlined. Bill Handel seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
C. Good News Report: Ron Ortiz explained to council the concept of council reviewing achievements/successes/recognitions of our students, faculty and staff on a monthly basis. These monthly bytes will be represented in the cumulative report submitted to the board annually. Council reviewed the 2010-2011 annual SBDM report.
D. Public Comment: NONE
2. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:

A. ACT Scores: Council reviewed the scores as submitted by Ron Ortiz. Ron Ortiz stated that these scores will bring a strong focus to our academic committee and that we must become strategic about implementing programs. Ron Ortiz stated that the new accountability system will be explained further by central office next month. 

B.  AP Scores: Ron Ortiz stated that with the Commonwealth Diploma not being offered from the state beginning this year, fewer students requesting AP classes will most likely result. Council discussed possible ramifications of this action.
4. 
PROGRAM REVIEW: Kathy Thompson, Beth Rambo and Cherie Mingus addressed council with a power point presentation along with written materials regarding a program review for three areas – writing, arts & humanities and practical living and career studies. This program review is an on-going, reflective process whereas its constant review should indicate areas recommended for growth as well as communicate strengths. As school personnel identify their roles in supporting school programs, they will be able to contribute to the process of identifying and planning program improvement.
5.
BUDGET REPORT: Council reviewed the PPA and school activity budget though August 17, 2011 as submitted by June Kerr, bookkeeper. 
6. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


A. Technology: Council reviewed the KETS goals and outcomes budget summary for 2011-2012. Total budget allocation is $55, 562.00. Council reviewed and discussed the $2,238.00 overage in needs versus budget as was assured that the difference would be inconsequential in the final outcome once actual teacher needs are assessed. ORDER 11-22- Tim Isaacs made the motion for the 2011-2012 KETS budget be accepted as read. Mary Key seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

7.
POLICY REVIEW: Ron Ortiz stated that we will continue to review and update our policies. 
8.
NEW BUSINESS

A. Personnel: Ron Ortiz moved council into executive session. Ron Ortiz announced the following personnel decisions: Jade Pike has been hired as assistant volleyball coach; Kristina Covington as girls track coach; Lindsay Bennett as assistant girls track coach, ChanWalsh as 9th grade boys basketball coach; Sarah Bauer as bowling coach and Kay Wright as resource teacher.   
9.
NEXT MEETING DATE: The next scheduled meeting is September 21, 2011 @ 4:00 PM.
10.
ADJOURNMENT: Council adjourned at 5:05 PM. 
 Respectfully Submitted, 
Barbara Carden
Recording Secretary

